
Grant Assistance for Grassroots Human Security Projects FY 2022: 

Signing Ceremony of 

“The Project for Renovation of No.5 Kindergarten of Armavir Municipality” 

 

On January 25, 2022, the Signing Ceremony of the Grant Contract for “The Project for Renovation of 

No.5 Kindergarten of Armavir Municipality” up to USD 147,210 within the framework of Grant Assistance for 

Grassroots Human Security Projects of the Government of Japan was held at the Ministry of Education, Science, 

Culture and Sport of the Republic of Armenia. The Grant Contract was signed by Mr. FUKUSHIMA Masanori, 

Ambassador of Japan to Armenia and Ms. Naira Arakelyan, President of  “Armavir Development Center” NGO. 

The Ceremony was also attended by Mr. Artur Martirosyan, Deputy Minister of Education, Science, Culture 

and Sports and Ms. Lilit Grigoryan, Director of the No.5 Kindergarten. 

The Project aims to improve learning environment of No.5 Kindergarten of Armavir Municipality and 

further contribute to increase the quality of education as well as the standard of living in the City by renovating 

the building and installing heating system. As a result, approximately 190 children will benefit from the Project.  

 

  
Speech by Ambassador Fukushima 

 

Signing of the Grant Contract  

between Ambassador Fukushima and Ms. Arakelyan 

 

  
Handshake after the signing (from left) Ambassador Fukushima, Ms. Arakelyan, 

Ms. Grigoryan and Deputy Minister Martirosyan 

 

 


